One program having sentimental value — because my wife was in it with me — was with the
Baltimore Music Club. All of our songs had to be in a foreign language. The only (half-)exception to
that was The Prayer(Andrea Bocelli arrangement), — half in English and half in Italian. For the songs
in Spanish we used a background CD. Dan Hays, the Music Club president that year, accompanied me
on the Italian songs. His monthly letter is excerpted below.

The Baltimore Music Club, Inc.

949 Dulaney Valley Road
Towson, Maryland 21286
410-494-8737

December 3, 2002

Dear Club mer ol

If you missed our Club's concert last month, I can only say I'm
very sorry. Mr. James Farrell transported us across the sea with his
vocal renditions of several Italian art songs, followed by his wife,
Cruz Maria Farrell, who served up a sizzling sampler of Latin American
tunes. But not to stop there. We also were privileged to hear the Chen
sisters with concert works for oboe and clarinet.




